
Exhibit D 

Annual Physical Inspection of Facilities 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 

Report to the Board of Governors 
 
 

Mansfield University’s Council of Trustees conducted its annual physical inspection of the facilities on 
Monday, September 24, 2012 in accordance with the rules and regulations adapted by the Board of 
Governors. 
 
The inspection was held following the business meeting on the same date and was conducted by Dr. 
Daniel C. DoBell, Vice President for Finance and Administration, and Mr. Scott Williams, Director of 
Physical Plant. 
 
Members of the Council of Trustees participating were: 
 

• Mr. Thomas A. Browning 
• Mr. Richard P. Cashman 
• Mr. Ralph H. Meyer 
• Ms. Ada Mae Saxton 
• Dr. Robert D. Strohecker 

 
The following areas were specifically reviewed: 
 

• Manser Dining Hall lower level bathroom project  
• Kelchner Fitness Center interior painting project 
• Residence Hall Phase II construction 
• Shaute Field ditch infill project 
• T-2 Parking Lot paving project  
• Decker Gymnasium court refinishing project - completed 
• Practice Band field creation project 
• Butler Music Center classroom 163 renovation project 
• Allen Hall parking lot paving project  
• Maxson Track resurfacing project 
• Retan Hall classroom G1/G2 renovation project  
• Retan Hall classroom G8 renovation project - completed 
• Water Treatment Plant construction and water tank 

 
 
 
 

_____________________________________________ 
Ralph H. Meyer, Chairperson 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 
Council of Trustees 


